PLANNING COMMISSION

December 10, 2024, Meeting Minutes
Pursuant to due call and notice, the Thief River Falls Planning Commission met in the Thief River Falls City Council Chambers on Tuesday, December 10, 2024, at 5:00 P.M. Board Members present: Averill, Lee, Lorenson, Narverud, Nelson, Sjoberg.
Absent: Lindberg, Reierson, Shaffer. Others present: Sparby, Baker.
APPROVE AGENDA: 

Sjoberg called the December 10, 2024, Planning Commission meeting to order. Lee approved the agenda; Averill seconded the motion. 

APPROVE MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 12, 2024, MEETING: 
Lee made a motion to approve the Planning Commission meeting minutes from November 12, 2024. 
Narverud seconded the motion, which was carried unanimously. 
COUNCIL ACTIONS: 

The city council approved the cannabis ordinance with amended hours.
DOG KENNEL ZONING DISCUSSION:
A question came up from someone interested in purchasing a parcel in the Industrial zone and opening a dog kennel/boarding business. This would not be allowable in the Industrial zone. After researching the city code, Baker did find language that a dog kennel/dog boarding facility is allowed in Agricultural zones with a conditional use permit. An interim use permit may also be an option if the situation arises. 
PRIVATE DITCH MAINTENANCE ORDINANCE DISCUSSION.
Baker provided a map showing the area between Hanson Drive & commercial properties along Highway 59 South. The commercial properties own the small ditch area that has had numerous complaints as it is not maintained and caused water to back up during heavy rainfalls. Other than our long grass policy, Baker stated there is nothing in the city code or ordinances about maintaining a ditch/culvert area. He asked the commission if they think the city should add language in the code. 

Sparby stated that if there is unreasonable damage caused, the landowner can file a private lawsuit, but the neighbors are looking for another avenue of enforcement. The city has no jurisdiction as it is all private property. 
Averill asked if the city had spoken with the commercial properties to make sure they are aware they need to maintain it. Baker responded he still needs to speak with Cenex and AmericInn. Baker stated he will continue to research options and speak with the commercial properties. 
PREVIEW OF JANUARY MEETING: 

Wikstrom has applied for a variance and conditional use permit for a 350’ communications tower.  There will be a public hearing at the January 14th Planning Commission meeting. 
There will also be a rezoning request from a developer that is in negotiations with Sanford Health to purchase three to four acres of land by Sanford clinic/hospital for an apartment complex. That hearing may happen at the January or February meeting. 
PLANNING COMMISSION TERMS: Lorenson, Reierson & Nelsons terms expire 1/31/2025. Lorenson & Nelson are interested in continuing with a new 3-year term. Reierson was not in attendance, but Baker will reach out to him. 
OTHER: None
ADJOURNMENT:
Narverud made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:59 P.M. Nelson seconded the motion which carried.
